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Chris Steller

From: Gens, Sue (MSAB) <sue.gens@state.mn.us>
Sent: Friday, October 14, 2022 6:39 PM
To: Sen.mary.kiffmeyer@senate.mn; Sen.jim.carlson@senate.mn; sen.carrie.ruud@senate.mn; 

sen.foung.hawj@senate.mn; Rep. Michael Nelson; Rep. Jim Nash; Rep. Leon Lillie; Rep. 
Steve Green

Cc: Chris Steller
Subject: FY 2022 interagency agreements and transfers report

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

M E M O R A N D U M          
 
 
To:             Senator Mary Kiffmeyer, chair 
                  Senator Jim Carlson, ranking minority member 
                  State Government Finance and Policy and Elections Committee 
 

                  Senator Carrie Ruud, chair 
                  Senator Foung Hawj, ranking minority member 
                  Environment and Natural Resources Policy and Legacy Finance Committee 
 

                  Representative Michael Nelson, chair 
                  Representative Jim Nash, Republican lead 
                  State Government Finance Division 
 

                  Representative Leon Lillie, chair 
                  Representative Steve Green, Republican lead 
                  Legacy Finance Division 
 
From:        Sue Gens, executive director 
 
Date:         October 15, 2022 
 
Subject:      Interagency agreements and transfers 
 
In accordance with Minnesota Statutes 15.0395, I am submitting this report to the chairs and ranking minority 
members of the state government finance and legacy finance committees, which have jurisdiction over the Arts 
Board’s general fund and the arts and cultural heritage fund appropriations. 
 
During fiscal year 2022, the Arts Board had interagency agreements with two state agencies that met the 
$100,000 reporting threshold: 

 The board had a service level agreement with MN.IT to provide IT personnel and services. 
FY 2022 payments related to that agreement were $213,819. 
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 The board had four interagency agreements with Management Analysis and Development, a 
division of Minnesota Department of Administration, to perform or subcontract research services 
for the board.   
FY 2022 payments on those four agreements totaled $174.781. 

 
Minnesota Statutes 129D.04, subdivision 5, authorizes the Arts Board to contract as necessary in performance 
of its duties.  Minnesota Statutes 471.59 allows two or more governmental unit to enter into cooperative 
agreements or contracts. 
 
Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you have questions or need additional information. 
 
 
 
________________________________ 
Sue Gens, executive director 
Work:  (651) 539-2658 
E-mail:  sue.gens@arts.state.mn.us 
 
Minnesota State Arts Board 
504 Fairview Avenue North, Suite 304 
Saint Paul, Minnesota 55104 
 
Ensuring that all Minnesotans can participate in and benefit from the arts. 
 


